	1. ' 1.	1		
		ت آموزش و پرورش شهر	000 <b></b> 000	
ساعت شروع: 10 صبح		ستان دخترانه فاطمه زهرا سته ها مدت امتحار		سوالات درس: زبان ان
			ميسى پيه . دهم – نيه رد	
تاریخ امتحان: 9/ 3 /98 تعداد صفحات: 4 صفحه	م سال تحصيلي 98–97		. 1=:= 1	نام ونام خانوادگی:
	ات: A to N		نمره اَزمون شنیدار و گفتار:	
صفحـه:۱	نام دبیر: خانم طاهریان صفحـه :1			جمع نمرات:
Vocabulary A. Match the words with  1. way of life, beliefs and 2. grow or change into str 3. things that are true or h 4. the time after now	behavior of people onger & better form	a. develop b. carry c. future d. culture e. fact	به هر تعریف را مشخص کنید. - - -	مترادف. واژه مربوط ب
B. Fill in the blanks with 5. Ancient	of Iran rapidly. are red and white. Plas	are attractive for to سمتی هستند ma carries them.	urists. الات 5 تا 8 همگی کلمات دو قد	پاسخ های سو
9. All humans and animals 10. Water and milk are dif	liquid – lake – p s need Oxygen to stay fferent types of	ِه اضافی است. opular – alive – cra 	ت داده شده کامل کنید. یک واژ	جاهای خانی را با کلما
11. Seek knowledge from 12. Kish Island (جزیره) is		re.	tourist destinations in	Iran.
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is		re.	tourist destinations in	Iran.
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answe	s one of the most er. 1.5 points	re. 	tourist destinations in	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answe  1. They are going  a. to buy	er. 1.5 points b. buy	c. buying		
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answe  1. They are going  a. to buy  2. Damavand is	er. 1.5 points b. buy	c. buying	بهترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید.	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answe  1. They are going  a. to buy  2. Damavand is	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest	بهترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید. d. buys	
12. Kish Island (جزیره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going  a. to buy  2. Damavand is  a. taller	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest	بهترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید. d. buys	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going  a. to buy  2. Damavand is  a. taller  3. You and your friends di	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves	بهترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید. d. buys d. tall d. ourselves lane.	
12. Kish Island (جزیره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going  a. to buy  2. Damavand is  a. taller  3. You and your friends die  a. yourself  4. She will go to Shiraz  a. on- in	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves  November b. in-on	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves c. yock by p c. at-at	طرین گزینه را انتخاب کنید. d. buys d. tall d. ourselves	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going	er. 1.5 points  a new house. b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves  November b. in-on I speak En	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves c. yock by p c. at-at	d. buys d. tall d. ourselves lane. d. in-at	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves  November b. in-on I speak En b. must	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves c. yourselves c. at-at glish very well. c. can	d. buys d. tall d. ourselves lane. d. in-at d. mustn't	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going	er. 1.5 points  a new house. b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves  November b. in-on I speak En b. must bblems when I	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves c. yourselves c. at-at glish very well. c. can	d. buys d. tall d. ourselves lane. d. in-at d. mustn't	
12. Kish Island (جزيره) is  Grammar  D. Choose the best answer  1. They are going	er. 1.5 points  b. buy  b. the tallest d the experiment b. themselves  November b. in-on I speak En b. must	c. buying mountain of Iran. c. tallest c. yourselves c. yourselves c. at-at glish very well. c. can	d. buys d. tall d. ourselves lane. d. in-at d. mustn't	

چه کاری بوده اید(گذشته استمراری) E. Complete the following sentence. 1 point	در زمان داده شده در حال انجام
7. Last week this moment,	
ات داده شده یک جمله بنویسید. <u>I.5 points مله بنویسید.</u>	برای این شکل ها با توجه به کلما
8 here.	
	can / park
9	
	must drive /carefully
Whiting	

### Writing

G. Read the text, find the singular nouns then change them into plural and vice versa. 2 point متن را بخوانید دو اسم عام مفرد پیدا کنید و به جمع تبدیل کنید و سپس دو اسم عام جمع پیدا کرده به مفرد تبدیل کنید.

Hopefully, we won't lose any plants and animals and we will have enough food in the future. The animals won't lose their natural homes and children. In this way, we will have a happy life.

plural <del>→</del> singular	singular → plural	
1.	3.	
2	4.	

کلمات داده شده را با توجه به صفت مشخص شده مقایسه کنید و یک جمله بنوسید. 1. H. Write a sentence for the pair

5. Earth and Mars (cold)

I. Complete the word family chart. 2 points

جدو ل خانو اده و از گان ر ا کامل کنید

Verb	Noun
6.	traveler
7.	belief
8. think	
9. create	

J. Choose the correct answer. 1 point

بهترین گزینه را انتخاب کنید.

- 10. They (are knowing / know) the address.
- 11. Mina ( is doing / does ) research in the laboratory now.
- 12. Sara ( wasn't understanding / didn't understand ) the math problem.
- 13. My mother (was cooking / cooked) yesterday at this time.

K. Read the text and find the adjectives and change them into adverbs and vice versa. 2 points متن زیر را بخوانید دو صفت پیدا کنید و آنها را به قید تبدیل نمایید و سپس دو قید حالت بیابید و به صفت تبدیل کنید. I'm Italian. Last year I went to Mashhad, Iran. I loved Imam Reza Holy Shrine. I may not know him well but I felt really happy there. Iranian People were very kind and talked to me politely.

adjective —→ adverb	adverb → adjective
14.	16.
15.	17.

# Reading

### L. Read the following passage and answer the questions. 4 points

Persian zebra is a large animal that looks like horse family. It is similar to a donkey but a little larger in size. It is an endangered animal. You can find it on the desert plain of Iran. It lives up to 40 years. Tooran National Park and the protected places of Bahram-e-Gur are two natural homes of Persian zebra.

Just a few of these zebras are alive now, about five hundred, because people are destroying their natural homes and making roads and farms. So, they move to new places but they can't find enough food there. In some places, cows and sheep destroy the plants on the plains and don't leave any food for the zebras, and then some of them die of hunger.

Wolves and leopards are the natural hunters of Persian zebra but most of them are hunted by humans, not by these wild animals!

1. Persian zebras live mostly ......of Iran.

a. on the desert plains

b. in the Northern parts

2. Only around..... of Persian zebras are left alive.

a. 500

b. 5000

Fill in the blanks with appropriate words/numbers. با عدد یا وژه مناسب کامل کنید

- 3. Wolves and...... are the natural hunters of Persian zebras.
- 4. Persian zebras live up to.....years.
- 5. What are the natural homes of Persian zebras?

پاسخ كامل بدهيد.

6. Why do some zebras die of hunger?

### M. Read the following passage and answer the questions. 2 points

Alexander Fleming was a great researcher. He did research in his laboratory to find a new medicine. In 1928, when he was working on antibiotics, he found penicillin. After that many other doctors also studied and worked on this medicine. In 1942, the penicillin was used to save a patient's life for the first time, when the flue was getting around. This new medicine has helped to save people's lives.

7. Why did Fleming do research?

پاسخ کامل بدهید

8. What kind of medicine did he find?

9. The new medicine was very useful.

True

False

10. Only Fleming worked on this medicine.

True

**False** 

## N. Read the following passage and answer the questions. 2 points

Every year, about one billion tourists travel around the world. Tourism is traveling for entertainment, health, sport or learning about the culture of a nation. Tourism can be domestic or international Domestic tourists travel to different parts of their own country. International tourists travel abroad.

Some countries attract a lot of tourists every year. Egypt is one of the oldest countries of Africa. It is famous for its wonderful pyramids. France, Italy and Spain are three beautiful European countries. They attract many tourists from other parts of the world. Brazil, Peru and Chile are in South America. They are famous for their ancient history and amazing nature.

11. What is tourism?

12. Brazil is in Europe and famous for amazing nature.

True

False

13. Pyramids are in Egypt and Egypt is in Africa.

True

False

Good Luck